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From the Town Manager 
 

The Department of Public Works prepared for this year’s winter weather by creating a protocol 

that they have communicated throughout the Town and was put into use during Winter Storm 

Jonus which arrived on Saturday, January 23rd.  The DPW team’s efforts along with increased 

communication provided an opportunity to see the protocol in action.  The new Snow and Ice 

brochure was included in the Town Clerk’s Census mailing as well as outreach through other 

methods.  If you don’t have a copy yet, you can visit any of our Town buildings to pick up a copy. 
 

We kicked off the formal budget preparation process with a presentation on the financial  

condition of the town at a joint meeting of the Town Council and School Committee on January 

21st.  This was also an opportunity for Finance Director Mark Milne to publicly unveil Open  

Budget.   The Commonwealth has awarded Barnstable a $5,000 grant under our Community 

Compact Open Budget Best Practice. The finance department has been developing the  

web-based open budget with the firm of Socrata. The grant will be used to off-set development 

costs of producing the Open Budget web-site. This is the first grant we have received under our 

Community Compact agreement with the Commonwealth. The winter months are when town 

staff prepares the Capital Budget and the Operating Budget for presentation to the Town Council 

in March and May, respectively. 
 

Barnstable has received the highest form of recognition in governmental budgeting from the 

Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA), the Distinguished Budget Presentation Award. 

The award demonstrates the commitment of the Town’s governing body and staff to meet the 

highest principles of governmental budgeting. Both Finance Director Mark Milne and I received a 

Certificate of Recognition for Budget Presentation for being the individuals designated as  

primarily responsible for Barnstable having achieved the award. I am proud of our budget team 

and finance department for getting this national recognition. 

The Town of Barnstable was recognized with an award certificate for placing among the top 

three municipalities in Category 1 of the Massachusetts Municipal Association’s (MMA) Annual 

Town Report contest. The MMA believes, as do we, that Town Reports serve to communicate  

important information to town residents, and promote an understanding of and involvement in 

local government. I want to thank staff in the Town Manager’s office: Shirlee Oakley, Sarah Colvin, 

and Linda Wheelden who work so hard to prepare this report. The award certificate was  

presented Saturday, January 23, 2016, at the President’s Reception and Awards Ceremony as 

part of the MMA’s 2016 Annual Meeting. 
 

We will soon be welcoming Meg Mayo-Brown as our new Superintendent.  Ms. Mayo-Brown was 

selected by the School Committee to replace Interim Superintendent Bill Butler.  While Ms.  

Mayo-Brown officially begins in July, she will be working with Atty. Butler during the creation of the 

FY2017 budget. 
 

Regards, 
 

Tom Lynch 
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Town Offices Closed: 
 

Monday, February 15, 2016 in observance of the Presidents’ Day Holiday  



February Town Clerk Reminders : 
 

The Town Clerk’s Office is working diligently to input the data from all of 

your Census forms! 
 

When you receive your census form please look it over, make any  

changes necessary and send it back to this office.  You can mail it or drop 

it off in our office.  Even if there are no changes we need you to sign the 

form and send it back to us.  This will make your voting easier this year and keep you 

up to date on the Voter Registration System. 
 

This form must be completed by all residents (not just citizens or voters) all people  

residing in the Town of Barnstable.  This is in accordance with the laws of the  

Commonwealth of Massachusetts.  Hopefully you read the insert from the DPW on the 

new Snow and Ice Standards of Service which will give you an outline of what to  

expect and contact information during a winter storm. 
 

You can’t register to vote on the form.  If you wish to register to vote or make any  

other changes to your voter status, you can register on line at www.sec.state.ma.us, or 

pick up a mail in form at any of our local libraries or at the Town Clerk’s Office.  Any 

changes to your voter status must be completed by February 10th for the March 1st 

Presidential Primary Election. 
 

If you are going to be out of town on March 1st or you are unable to go to the polls 

due to sickness, please come see us in the office or send us a request in the mail for 

an absentee ballot. 
 

On March 1st all the polling locations will be open from 7 AM to 8 PM.  Remember your 

vote is your voice! 
 

Any questions on your voter or census status – call us at 508-862-4044. 
 

Ann M Quirk, Town Clerk      
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News You Can Use 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  

Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 

RENEWAL SEASON IS HERE... 
 

Marina waiting list renewals were mailed and must be returned by February 15, 

2016.  Marina slip renewal invoices were mailed and were to be returned to the 

Marina Manager by January 31, 2016. 
 

Mooring Permit Waiting lists were mailed and they must be returned by the 

deadline of February 15, 2016.  Mooring Permit renewals were 

mailed and must be returned by the deadline of February 28, 2016 
 

Marine and Environmental Affairs Division 

Town of Barnstable, 1189 Phinney's Lane, Centerville, MA 02632 

Phone: (508) 790-6273 Fax: (508) 790-6275 

http://www.sec.state.ma.us/


Superintendent's Corner 
 

Last September, the Barnstable Public Schools opened the Enoch Cobb Early Learning 

Center (ECELC) to house the district’s integrated preschool program. The ECELC is a  

permanent modular building and is the first phase of a three-phase modular  

construction project. 
 

Phase 2 of the project is the addition of a 5,000 square foot modular building at  

Barnstable-West Barnstable (BWB) Elementary School. The addition will house two 

classrooms, an art/music classroom, a media center, a conference room, and re-

strooms and  

storage. Phase 3 is the addition of a 6,000 square foot modular building at Hyannis 

West Elementary School to house four classrooms, offices, a conference room, and  

restrooms. 
 

I’m pleased to report that Phases 2 and 3 are now underway. With the assistance of 

TBA Architects, Inc., a contract for construction of Phases 2 and 3 has been awarded 

to Vanguard Modular Building Systems, LLC. A groundbreaking for both phases took 

place at BWB on January 19. We expect that both phases will be completed and the 

space ready for occupancy by the start of the 2016-2017 school year. 
 

With the completion of this modular construction project, we will have removed all of 

the portable classrooms in Barnstable, some of which have been in place for several 

decades. Unlike portable classrooms, modular classroom buildings are permanent 

structures located on permanent foundations. They are similar to conventionally-

constructed buildings but offer the advantages of efficiency and quality control that 

come from the fact that much of the construction takes place in a factory setting  

rather than at the construction site. 
 

I would like to give special thanks to the School Committee, the Town Council, Town 

Manager Tom Lynch, and Finance Director Mark Milne for their support for this project. 

Also deserving of thanks are Director of Facilities Dave Kanyock, Deputy Finance  

Director Gareth Markwell, Hyannis West Principal Kathi Amato, and former BWB  

Principal Frank Gigliotti and current BWB Principal Karen Cloutier for their time, effort, 

and input on the project. 
 

With the completion of Phases 2 and 3 of this project, the Town of Barnstable will have 

accomplished important educational goals. Our integrated preschool program now 

has a permanent home after years of moving around to various locations. The  

modular additions to BWB and Hyannis West will help meet our space needs for many 

years. Just as significantly, the additions will allow those schools to return space now 

used for classes to its intended purposes, which will allow the schools to provide or  

expand programs designed to enrich the lives of their students. 
 

This is a project in which the entire community should take pride. 

 

Bill Butler 

Interim Superintendent of Schools 

Barnstable Public Schools 
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Be sure to check out the fun and exciting exercise classes at the Barnstable Senior Center.   

Visit the Senior Center page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-862-4750. 



4 

News You Can Use 

A note from the Town Collector’s office: 
 

The FY2016 Actual Real Estate bill for the third quarter is due on February 1, 2016. 
 

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2016 
 

Preliminary Tax Bills mailed by July 1, 2015 

First Quarter were due August 3, 2015 

Second Quarter were due November 2, 2015 
 

Actual Tax Bills mailed by December 31, 2015  

Third Quarter due February 1, 2016    

Fourth Quarter due May 2, 2016   
 

The 2016 Motor Vehicle Excise Tax bills should be ready to be issued this month.  This is the  

largest commitment issued by the Registry of Motor Vehicles.  There are several commitments 

issued throughout the year.  Please do not ignore these bills!  If you sold or no longer own the 

vehicle, you must contact the Assessor’s office for filing of an abatement.  Unpaid Motor  

Vehicle Excise bills do not go away!  Interest and penalties for unpaid bills add additional  

monies to the base charge of the bill and can “flag” your license at the Registry of Motor  

Vehicles. 
 

Any request for information regarding amount of monies paid for real estate, personal property 

and motor vehicle excise taxes for income tax filings must be made in writing to our office.  We 

do not give the information out by telephone due to the number of telephone calls received 

as we would not get our day to day responsibilities done. 
 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 508-862-4054. 
 

Regards, 
 

Maureen E. Niemi 

Town Collector and Laurel 
 

Friendly Reminder from the Town of Barnstable’s Five Fire Districts: 
 

Candles may be pretty to look at but they are a cause of home fires — and 

home fire deaths. Remember, a candle is an open flame, which means that it 

can easily ignite anything that can burn.  
 

CANDLE WITH CARE 
 

Blow out all candles when you leave the room or go to bed.  

Avoid the use of candles in the bedroom and other areas where people 

may fall asleep.  

Keep candles at least 12 inches away from anything that can burn.  
 

IF YOU DO BURN CANDLES, MAKE SURE THAT YOU...  
 

Use candle holders that are sturdy, and won’t tip over easily.  

Put candle holders on a sturdy, uncluttered surface.  

Light candles carefully. Keep your hair and any loose clothing away from the flame.  

Don’t burn a candle all the way down — put it out before it gets too close to the holder or 

container.  

Never use a candle if oxygen is used in the home.  

Have flashlights and battery-powered lighting ready to use during a power outage.  



News You Can Use 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Chanell Rose at 

508-862-4638 

or email 

barnstablebulletin@ 

town.barnstable.ma.us to 

add your name to our 

mailing list. 

Road Construction 

Updates 
For the most up-to-date  

information on Road 

Construction, please visit: 
www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

and click on the Road Work 

notices button on the  

right-hand side of 

the page. 

Join us on Facebook and 

Twitter! 
 

Become a fan of the Town of 

Barnstable on both Facebook 

and Twitter and stay in touch 

with all the Town of Barnstable 

happenings. You can get 

more information through the 

Town of Barnstable’s website: 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us. 

Barnstable Residents –  

become involved in your town’s government, apply for a 

position on a board, committee or commission 
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and 

commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen  

participation is exemplary and the Town Council appreciates 

each and every member who serves. When a member moves on, 

opportunities for new members become available.  
 

If you are resident of Barnstable and are interested, please  

consider submitting an application. The appointments committee, 

made up of five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and 

make recommendations to the Town Council who vote to  

appoint members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities: 

1. Board of Health / 1 alternate position  

2. Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee/1 member 

3. Council on Aging/2 members/1 associate member 

4. Cultural Council / 3 members  

5. Disability Commission / 2 members  

6. Economic Development Commission/ 1 member 

7. Elderly and Disabled Taxation/ 1 member 

8. Historical Commission / 1 member 

9. Human Services Committee / 3 representative members 

9. Personnel Board /2 members 

10. Planning Board/ 2 members 

11. Renewable Energy Commission/ 2 members 

12. Shellfish Committee/ 1 member/1 professional fisheries trained 

member 

13.  Zoning Board of Appeals / 2 members 
 

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the Town of  

Barnstable and are interested in serving on a board or committee,  

please visit our webpage linked from the town website and fill out 

the application: http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/

committeeapp.pdf, for a more detailed description and  

responsibilities of the committees listed please contact the Town 

Council office:  council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone  

508-862-4738 for more information.   

5 

Barnstable Libraries’ Corner 
 

There’s lots going on at the Village Libraries of Barnstable 

Visit a Barnstable Library today! 

Sturgis Library in Barnstable Village 

 www.sturgislibrary.org 

Centerville Public Library 

 www.centervillelibrary.org 

Cotuit Library 

 www.cotuitlibrary.org 

Hyannis Public Library 

 www.hyannislibrary.org 

 

Marstons Mills Public Library 

 www.mmpl.org 

Osterville Village Library 

 www.ostervillevillagelibrary.org 

Whelden Memorial Library in West Barnstable 

 www.wheldenlibrary.org 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
mailto:council@town.barnstable.ma.us


News You Can Use 
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2016 Parking Permits/Beach Stickers 

 

We are pleased to announce that 2016 Parking Permits are now available through our mail-in 

process.  For those of you that supplied Barnstable Recreation with your e-mail address, you 

should be receiving your application via e-mail.  If you do not receive it, or did not supply an  

e-mail address, applications may be downloaded from our website at 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us under the Recreation Division link.  In order to reduce our postage 

costs, we will not be sending out applications via the postal system.  If you do not have access to 

a printer and need an application mailed to you, please feel free to submit your request in writing 

to: 
 

Town of Barnstable – Parking Permits 

141 Bassett Lane 

Hyannis, MA  02601 

*Please include a self-addressed stamped envelope so we can mail the application to you. 
 

Types of permits and fees: 
 

Resident:  $40 offered to year-round residents and/or taxpayers.  This permit allows entry to all 

beaches (public and private).  Valid vehicle registration and taxpayer status is required to  

purchase this permit. 
 

Landlord:  $300 offered to taxpayers who rent their property during the summer season.   

This permit allows entry to all beaches (public and private).  Taxpayer status is required to  

purchase this permit. 
 

Seasonal:  $250 offered to summer residents.  This permit allows entry to public beaches only.   
 

Weekly:   $70 per week (seven consecutive days).  This permit allows entry into public beaches 

only. 
 

Replacement:  $5.  This permit is offered at a reduced rate should you sell your vehicle or install a 

new windshield after purchasing your initial permit.  You must present your original permit to  

receive the reduced rate. 
 

Handicap:  $15 per permit (limit of two per household).  Available to resident and/or taxpayer 

handicap individuals who have a valid driver’s license and own a vehicle registered in their 

name.  
Private/Resident Beaches: 

Covell's Beach, 857 Craigville Beach Rd, Centerville 

Dowses Beach, 348 East Bay Road, Osterville 

Eugenia Fortes Beach, Marstons Ave., Hyannisport 

Hamblin’s Pond, 415 Route 149, Marstons Mills 

Joshua’s Pond, 290 Tower Hill Road, Osterville 

Loop Beach, 281 Ocean View Ave, Cotuit 

Lovell’s Pond, 1444 Santuit-Newtown Road, Marstons Mills 

Millway Beach, 307 Millway, Barnstable 

Wequaquet Lake, 460 Shootflying Hill Road, Centerville 
 

Public Beaches: 
Craigville Beach, 997 Craigville Beach Rd, Centerville 

Hathaway’s Pond, 1431 Phinney’s Lane, Barnstable 

Kalmus Beach, 670 Ocean Street, Hyannis 

Ocean Park, Craigville Beach Road, Centerville 

Sandy Neck, 590 Sandy Neck Road, W. Barnstable 

Keyes (Sea Street) Beach, 175 Ocean Street, Hyannis 

Veteran’s Beach, 480 Ocean Street, Hyannis 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/


Events & Activities 

News from the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 

 

HYANNIS YOUTH & COMMUNITY CENTER - Come inside this Winter and Walk, Play, Skate! HYCC 

Annual Memberships are just $20, giving you access to the Walking Track, Game Room and 

scheduled Open Gym times.  Daily public skating, affordable programs and lessons are all right 

here! Now you can register for programs AND renew your membership online! Visit 

www.townofbarnstable.us/hycc and click on the "Registration" button, or call us at 

508.790.6345. 
 

SKATE FOR LOVE FOOD DRIVE (FEB 12-19) - Every year during February School Vacation Week, 

we collect non-perishable food items to help stock up local pantry shelves. Please bring in your 

donated items and we will give you a chance to win a Free Skating Pass for a Year! Winner will 

be drawn on February 20th and contacted by phone. Questions? Call George Noonan at 

508.790.6345 x127. 
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Senior Center Happenings 

 

Tablet Basics             Feb. 23, 1:30-2:30 p.m. RSVP-Free  

Bring in your tablet and Jennie will help you with questions about your tablet. This will be  

facilitated by Jennie Wiley, Director of the Cotuit Library. 
 

Sing and Swing, Dance Away the Winter Blues!          Feb. 17, 2-4 p.m. Fee-$5 

SING...and then YOU get to SWING! Be thoroughly entertained by Liz Saunders and Brad  

Ackland. Get ready for a fun-filled afternoon as these two great performers come together to 

provide you with a delightful show of toe-tapping music from the Great American Songbook. 

Whether you love Liz’s engaging renditions of Broadway hits or Brad’s delightful crooning of a 

Sinatra favorite, this is one show you will not want to miss. Brad & Liz will host a lively dance  

party with some great music and refreshments. This promises to be an enjoyable afternoon that 

will have you dancing into spring! 
 

Cardio *NEW*       Feb. 25-Mar. 24, 11a.m.-12 p.m. Fee-$30 or Feb. 25-Mar. 24, 5-6 p.m. Fee-$30 

Get those hearts pumping! One of our favorite instructors is back at the BSC and ready to get 

everyone moving and shaking, blood flowing and sweat glands working. This is an active class 

for those that want to push themselves further to fitness. Instructor is Dianne Francis.  
 

Transformation Begins with Nutrition        Feb. 18, 1:30-2:30 p.m.  RSVP-Free 

Have you heard the saying “you are what you eat”. Jennifer Long, RN, NCN will discuss how 

you can transform your body through nutrition and be happier, healthier and be visibly  

transformed.  

Healing Sounds- Kalein Intentional Crystal Bowls        Feb. 24, 2- 3 p.m. RSVP-Free                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Kathleen Warren once again brings her amazing crystal bowls to the BSC. Everything we  

experience in life is stored in our vibrational being. When we become out of balance from 

stressors we create blockages that cause us to vibrate out of tune causing “dis-ease.” Crystal 

Bowls are a vibrational light therapy. The bowls are perfectly tuned to each of your chakras. 

Experiencing the bowls feels very healing to the mind, body, and soul leaving you with a  

feeling of wellness.  

Scent of Love               Feb 8, 1:30-2:30 p.m. RSVP-Free 

Judith Pregot, LICSW, M. Ed. of the VNA will conduct this aromatherapy session, the Scents of 

Love in honor of Valentine’s Day. This program will concentrate on the most beautiful  

fragrances that will have you floating on a cloud. 
 

Garden Talk: Edible Landscapes and Permaculture      Feb. 8, 11 a.m.-12 p.m. RSVP-Free 

Edible Landscaping and Permaculture: Have your yard and eat it too! What is Permaculture? In 

a nutshell, Permaculture is a design process which aims to optimize the health of an ecosystem, 

while also providing for human needs. Come and learn how you can convert your yard into an 

eco-edible-paradise.  Fun for all ages!  

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/hycc
https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=1&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwin-KmA17jJAhXKNIgKHUBzDMwQFggdMAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.capecodmoms.com%2Fmommy-blog%2Fcategory%2Fjennifer%2520long&usg=AFQjCNF58nL9j9hWvdVJttJXJcvS2xGSJw&bvm=bv.10819404
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News You Can Use 

ArtsBarnstable  
Seven Villages-One Town.  

 

LIKE the Arts Barnstable Facebook page and @artsbarnstable on  

Instagram to keep up to date on arts and culture in ALL seven villages. 

News from Barnstable Recreation 
 

*NEW* Mommy Mixer Group  
This new group will meet on Wednesdays from 9-11a.m. at the Centerville Recreation 

building. New moms, old pros and moms to be are all welcome. There will be a new 

topic, activity or outing planned each week. Most of the  

activities will be free* (some may require a nominal fee).  

Activities will be posted monthly.    
 

Contact Melanie Mimmo at Barnstable Recreation for more 

information at melanie.mimmo@town.barnstable.ma.us or 
(508)790-6345 x129. 

Art Visits Nature!  
 

2016 Artist Excursion dates Out to Sandy Neck Beach Halfway House 

February 5, May 6, September 9 and October 21, 2016 
 

Art Visits Nature at the Halfway House, Sandy Neck Beach! The Town of Barnstable in  

partnership with the Cape Cod Art Association is offering day and overnight excursions 

for artists to the Halfway House at Sandy Neck Beach. In the quiet of Sandy Neck 

Beach is the Halfway House, a cottage set in the middle of the dunes, marsh and  

water. Excursions to this special locale provide artists with the opportunity to "unplug" 

and enjoy the solitude and scenic landscapes as sources for inspiration. This program is 

designed for the painter, photographer, musician, writer and other artists who crave 

the time to create without everyday interruptions. A beach Ranger provides the 3.5 

mile transport through the dunes to the Halfway House. In some of the excursions a 

naturalist is on hand to share knowledge and expertise.  
 

Trips are scheduled for February 5th, May 6th, September 9th and October 21st, 2016. 

Trips depart late morning and return after sunset. Overnight excursions return the  

following day at noon time. Proceeds benefit the Halfway House program. Prior  

participants say time at the halfway house is, “a unique opportunity to see a beautiful 

and remote part of the Cape.”   
 

Contact Kate Walls at 508-362-2909 or Melissa Hersh at  

508-862-4767 for application and fee information.   

 

Details are available on line: www.ArtsBarnstable.com  

https://www.facebook.com/artsbarnstable
https://www.facebook.com/artsbarnstable
mailto:melanie.mimmo@town.barnstable.ma.us
http://www.ArtsBarnstable.com
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News You Can Use 

Regional Networking Group  

for People 50 years and Older 
 

If you are unemployed and actively looking for work,  

underemployed and looking for a new career direction, or 

recently retired, not ready to stop working and looking for 

your “Encore Career”, this program is for YOU!  

Participating in this networking program on a regular basis will 

give you the many tools and strategies you will need for your job search. The program 

is open to any person who is 50+ and resides in MA. Meetings will be held at the  

Barnstable Senior Center every 1st and 3rd Tuesday from 9 AM – noon starting on 

February 2nd. For more information call Donna Burns @ (508) 862-4753. 

Town of Barnstable 2016 Snow and Ice 

Stay Up-to-Date with Storm Communications Town Website  
 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
 

Updates posted on home page in 

special "Storm Update" box.  

 

Channel 18  
Tune in to Barnstable (Comcast) 

Channel 18 for special programming 

and a rolling update scroll  
 

Social Media  
 

Facebook  

www.facebook.com/TownofBarnstable  
 

Twitter  
@BarnstableMA  

 

Telephone Storm Line  
508-862-INFO (4636) for a recording of the most recent update.  

 

 

Important Safety Contact Numbers:  
 

Call 911 for All Emergencies.  

For all Non-Emergencies, call the Barnstable Police Department at 508-775-0812.  
 

Report any power outages by calling EVERSOURCE at 1-800-592-2000.  
 

For downed trees, please call Highway at 508-790-6330.  

Cape Cod & Islands Red Cross Chapter can be reached at 508-775-1540.  



February 2016February 2016  Board and Committee MeetingsBoard and Committee Meetings  

Meeting        TIME            Room 
 

Monday,  2/1 

Recreation Commission Meeting      5:30 PM           HR     
Tuesday, 2/2 

Town Library Committee Meeting       4:30 PM                    Osterville Library 

Wednesday, 2/3 

Airport Finance Sub-Committee Meeting      8:30 AM                                    Airport 

Airport Infrastructure Sub-Committee Meeting     9:30 AM    Airport 

School Committee  Student Council Meeting     6:00 PM                   HR 

Water Resources Advisory Committee      5:30 PM                   Airport 

District Leadership Council School Committee Meeting    6:00 PM           HR 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 

School Committee Meeting - Initial Presentation of FY 17 Budget   7:00 PM            HR 

Thursday, 2/4 

Formal Site Plan Review Meeting        9:00 AM                                           HR 

Committee to Analyze the Impact of Illegal Drugs on the Barnstable Community 5:30 PM         SCR 

Monday, 2/8 

Licensing Authority Hearing        9:30 AM           HR 

Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM          SCR 

Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 

Sandy Neck Board Meeting       7:30 PM          SCR 
Tuesday, 2/9 

Board of Health Meeting       3:00 PM           HR 

Hyannis Water Board Meeting      3:15 PM     GMCR      

Board of Assessors Meeting       4:45 PM                 Assessor 

Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM            HR 

Wednesday, 2/10 

Old King’s Highway District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM    WB Community 

Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing       7:00 PM           HR 

Thursday, 2/11 

Employee Benefits Committee Meeting     3:00 PM Procurement Conf. Room 

Charter Review Meeting       5:30 PM           HR 

Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Tuesday, 2/16 

Housing Committee Meeting      8:30AM          SCR 

Public Works Commission and Water Pollution Control Board Joint Meeting  1:00 PM                 DPW Conf Room 

Conservation Commission Hearing      3:00 PM           HR 

Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting     4:00 PM                        SCR                  

Airport Commission Meeting      4:00 PM    Airport 

Wednesday, 2/17 

Council on Aging Meeting       9:00 AM       Senior Center 

Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting      10:00 AM       Senior Center  

Water Resources Advisory Committee     5:30 PM           HR 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 

Shellfish Committee Meeting      7:30 PM       Senior Center  

Thursday, 2/18 

Formal Site Plan Review Meeting      9:00 AM           HR 

MassDOT Design Public Hearing for Barnstable Intersection Improvements   7:00 PM           HR 

at Iyanough Rd Rte 28 Yarmouth Rd         

Monday, 2/22 

Community Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM            HR 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 

Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Tuesday, 2/23 

Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting   2:30 PM         SCR 

Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR 

Waterways Committee Meeting      7:00 PM         SCR 

Wednesday, 2/24 

Old King’s Highway District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM    WB Community 

Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing       7:00 PM           HR 
Friday, 2/25  

Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Please see Location Key on next page.   

Please note that meetings are subject to change.   

For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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News You Can Use 

MEETING LOCATION KEY: 
 

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport 

Meeting Room 

Assessor= Assessor’s Office 

GMCR = Growth Management 

Conference Room, 3rd floor of Town 

Hall 

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town 

Hall 

MEA = Marine and Environmental 

Affairs Office,  1189 Phinney’s Lane, 

Centerville, across from Police Station 

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair 

Grounds /Golf Course Clubhouse 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 

2nd floor of Town Hall 

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, 

Hyannis 

SGCR = Structures & Grounds 

Conference Room 

TCCR = Town Council Conference 

Room 

WB Community = West Barnstable 

Community Building,Route 149 

For more information, visit the town 

website at: 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 
THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ANY OF THESE 

MEETINGS! 

Barnstable is listening! 
 

Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town. 
 

 

 
 

 

www.BarnstableiForum.com 

The Town of Barnstable offers  

streaming video of Channel 18 and video 

on Demand on the town website. 

 

 

 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 
 

Be sure to tune to CH18 for the latest 

episodes of:  
 

“Barnstable This Morning” 

“Barnstable Today”  

“Talk of the Town”  

“The Compass”  

“Barnstable Now”-Youth Program 
 

Is there a topic you would like to see 

covered on CH18? 
Email your suggestion to: 

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us 

Notice to our Subscribers: 
 

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who  

receive it electronically.  The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may 

take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic 

edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  
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Barnstable This Morning Live! Monday – Friday  *NEW TIME* 8:00 AM 

Barnstable (Comcast) Channel 18 

Keeping you up-to-date and informed on all of Barnstable’s top issues. 
 

Barnstable This Morning airs live from 8-9 AM. The previous day’s program airs at 7 AM. 

Replay at 6:00 PM and 11:00 PM – Barnstable Channel 18 

  Watch Live Online at www.town.barnstable.ma.us  

  MON TUE WED THU FRI   

8:00 News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather 8:00 

8:10 Town Manager 
Tom Lynch 

Chief of Police 
Paul MacDonald 

Business  

Barnstable                Golf Arts & Culture 8:10 

8:20 
Interim 

Superintendent 
Bill Butler 

Community Profile Regulatory /  

Growth Mgmt Transportation HYCC 8:20 

8:30 COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR 8:30 

8:31 News, Sports &  

Weather 
News, Sports &  

Weather 
News, Sports &  

Weather 
News, Sports &  

Weather 
News, Sports &  

Weather 8:31 

8:40 Libraries / Energy 

(rotates) Elected Officials Veterans /  

Senior Service Elected Officials Barnstable  

Recreation 8:40 

8:50 Cape Cod  

Community College 
Public Works 
Dan Santos 

Finance 
Mark Milne Town Council Marine &  

Environmental Affairs 8:50 

8:58 Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar 8:58 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/

